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METROPOLITAN SWIMMING, INC. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
Thursday, March 12, 2020 

WEBEX Meeting – 10:30am 
Executive Board: Eric Fisher, John McIlhargy, Jim Wargo, John Alaimo, BJ Reynoso, Dom 

Boccio, Mark Owens, Brian Hansbury, Monique Grayson, Allen Wone, John 
Yearwood. 

Guests: Ginny Nusbaum (LIAC) and Mary Fleckenstein 

Purpose:  To discuss the Covid-19 Pandemic and its repercussions on JO’s and other 
meets on the Metro Schedule. 

Agenda: The meeting came to order at 10:30am through Webex Conferencing. All 
above members were in attendance: 11 adults and 1 swimmers 

Discussion on issues: The epidemic of Novel Corona Virus (Covid-19) has made it essential for the 
Board to hold this meeting about the outcome of Junior Olympics and other 
meets held in Metro.  

 A motion was made: All sanctioned Metro meets are suspended through the 
end of March (this includes JO’s, Bronze, AP meets). Any rescheduling of 
Championship Meets will go through an email vote of the House of 
Delegates as needed. Teams that would like to run a closed in-house Time 
Trial meet must request a sanction for approval. Motion was seconded and 
submitted for a vote by all in attendance. All in the attendance voted yes. 
Motion carries. 

 Ginny Nusbaum stepped in to let us know that LIAC just received word that 
the Nassau County Executive has canceled everything. This is now out of our 
control. Refund checks will be sent within 60 days after USA-Swimming 
sends the OME money to LIAC.  

A motion to adjourn was made, seconded and carried at 11:08am 

PS – at 4:20pm on March 12, 2020 USA-Swimming issued a statement asking all Clubs and LSCs to 
suspend all sanctioned Competitions across the Country for 30 days.  

Metropolitan Swimming will be following USA Swimming guidelines and suspending all sanctioned 
events - including time trials - until April 11, 2020.  

Submitted by Monique Grayson  
March 16, 2020 


